
 

 
 

WDCTA SW Chapter Meeting Minutes 
Mandt Arena 

Monday, Oct. 24, 2022 
 
 

Attendance 
Becky Bebber-Wells, Sue Genin, Mary Hanneman, Rachel Olson, Donna Thomas, Caryn Vesperman, Susan Walsh, 
Betsy Wood, Cathy Wunderlich. 
 
Meeting Minutes 
After a very informative demonstration of laser and acupuncture therapy by Dr. Michelle Krusing Weidenkopf, DVM, 
on Cathy Wunderlich’s horse, Jager, the meeting was called to order at 8 p.m. 
 
Old Business 
May Minutes: President Becky asked to approve May minutes. Betsy made the motion, Mary seconded. Passed. 
 
Treasurer’s Report 
Cathy reported: 
Checking -$2,260.99 
Savings - $26,350.98 
 
New Business 
Donna made the motion and Mary seconded to approve the slate of officers. Passed. 
2023 Southwest Chapter Officers: 
President - Becky Bebber-Wells 
Vice President - Sue Genin 
Secretary - Cathy Gallagher 
Treasurer - Cathy Wunderlich 
Chapter Representative - Susan Walsh 
Alternate Chapter Representative - Marie Stewart 
 
USDF Convention 
Becky said the State Board was requesting $100 from each chapter to contribute to the USDF basket—the first in-
person meeting since Covid hit. Because we had this as a line item in our chapter budget, it didn’t need to be 
voted on. Cathy will send a check to state treasurer, Mary Hanneman, before the end of this month. 
 
Laura Graves Symposium 
Mary Hanneman handed out a list of potential sponsors/advertisers. The members went over the list and identified 
companies and individuals whom they’ll approach. Mary will send out the list to the chapter with a script, the 
sponsorship brochure and the form so other members can select prospects to help with solicitations.  
 
Holiday Party 
Members discussed having a holiday get-together in January at an area restaurant with the chapter possibly 
picking up some of the costs for hors d’ oeuvres. Becky and Betsy offered to check into some potential sites. 
Becky will then send out a poll to see if other members are interested. Also discussed having the ever-popular gift 
exchange. 
 
Sue made the motion and Cathy seconded to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m.   
 
Minutes submitted by Caryn Vesperman. 
 
Electronic vote taken on 11/18/22.  Minutes approved with 12 Aye, 0 Nay, 0 Abstain.    



 

 

 


